
 

 

 

St Mary Cray Primary Academy 

Spring Term 2 

31st March 2023 

 

Message from the Headteacher 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
I would like to begin by wishing all of our families 
a happy Easter, and thank all of the children for 
the enthusiasm that they have shown this term in 
their learning and our many events and trips.  As 
well as the physical effort last week in our PE day, 
the children have laughed together and admired 
each other's world book day outfits. We have 
seen wonderful reading and singing in 
assemblies; Mrs Sesli recently visited and was 
impressed with the children's knowledge in PSHE 
lessons and their engagement in music lessons. 
We will have to create more opportunity for 
them to sing and play! 
 
Our children love coming to school, and 
attendance has been improving across all year 
groups.  Children need to be at school to learn; 
some are not able to maintain 100% attendance 
but many of our children are close to it. Parents 
must contact the school every day that their 
child is absent.  
 

Summer Uniform 
The days are starting to get warmer; time to get 
the Summer uniform out of storage! Just a 
reminder please, no open-toed shoes, sliders or 
sandals are permitted to be worn in school. Full 
details of our uniform requirements can be found 

here: https://www.st-
marycray.bromley.sch.uk/page/?title=Uniform&p
id=109 
 

Hardship Fund 
In light of the ongoing challenge across all local 
communities, Headteachers and the Trust 
leadership have agreed to set up a Hardship 
Fund. The aim of this is that parents and 
staff may volunteer to pay one off or regular 
amounts in to build up a hardship fund to support 
parents in times of need, such as help in paying 
for school trips. I have had this set up in several 
schools previously and it has proved to be of 
great value to the community. I still pay a small 
direct debit into my previous school as it helps 
families in challenging circumstances.  This will 
now be visible on ParentPay as a payment item, 
parents can pay anything between £1 and £50. 
   

!ƴŘ ŦƛƴŀƭƭȅΧ 
Finally, I would like to wish Mr Frost the best of 
luck for the marathon that he is running this 
Sunday in Brighton, I am sure that he will run 
well. 
Enjoy your break, and we will see you again on 
Monday 17th April. 
 
Mr Jamieson 

Arbor ς Data Check Request 
Please could we kindly request 
that all parents log on to their 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻŦƛƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ōƻǘƘ 
consents (in particular photo 
consents) and your emergency 

contact details.  

If you have not yet logged in to ARBOR, or are 
having any issues doing so, please contact Mrs 
Holmes in the School Office. 

The link to log in is https://st-mary-cray-
primary.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index.  

Details on how to set up can be found on the 
School Website here:  https://www.st-
marycray.bromley.sch.uk/page/?title=Arbor+Pare
nt+App&pid=568 
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Excellence Award Winners ς Spring Term 2 
 

Well done and congratulations to all of our Excellence Award winners this half term! 
 

 

Dates for your Diaries 
Please note that these dates may be subject to change 

April 

Easter Holidays: 1st ς 14th April 

Mon 17 Summer Term Begins ς Children Return to 
School 

Mon 24 Themed School Lunch ς St Georges Day 

May 

Mon 1 Early May Bank Holiday  
Children not in School 

Thu 4 PTA Event - YƛƴƎ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎΩ /ƻǊƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ 
Celebration 
Details TBC 

Mon 8 Bank Holiday ς King Charles III Coronation 
Children not in school 

Half Term Holidays 29th May ς 2nd June 

June 

Mon 5 Class Group Photos 

July 

Fri 14 PTA Summer Fair 
Details TBC 

Summer Holidays 24th July ς 30th August 

31 August & 1 September ς INSET Days ς Children not in 
school 
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Attendance Update
Attendance this Half Term: 
 
Well done to Emerald Class, who achieved an 
amazing 97% attendance for this half term! 

  

 
Attendance Reminder: 

Please ensure that you call the school every 
day of absence. As a school, part of our 
safeguarding procedures are around monitoring 

attendance.  School attendance is a legal 
requirement and children under 90% are classed 
ŀǎ ΨǇŜǊǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ŀōǎŜƴǘŜŜǎΩΦ I will be sending out 
letters every half term to make you aware of your 
child's attendance. 

We know that good attendance means good 
academic progress and makes following routines, 
maintaining friendships and feeling confident all 
so much easier.  This half term, attendance at St 
Mary Cray has improved, but we can still do 
better! 

Please feel free to contact me via the school 
phone line or Dojo if you have any questions or 
concerns. 

Miss Coupe - Pupil Support Lead 

 Pastoral News - Colin

We are very excited to introduce a new member 
of staff to the team at St Mary Cray Primary 
School - Colin, our certified therapy dog!  Colin is 
a 2-year-old Golden Retriever.  

School dogs have been proven to help develop 
tǳǇƛƭǎΩ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΣ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊΣ 
attendance and academic confidence, as well as 
increasing student understanding of responsibility 
and in the development of empathy and 
nurturing skills. We hope that a school dog will be 
a beneficial addition to the pastoral support we 
offer here at St Mary Cray Primary School. 

As part of the process of becoming a certified 
therapy dog, Colin visits the vet regularly for 
general health check-ups and for regular and 
required vaccinations. As part of the process of 

introducing a therapy dog in school we have risk 
assessments in place and relevant insurance.  

All families will be asked to notify the school of 
any allergies or fears. 

Please note that our certified therapy dog is the 
only dog allowed on the school site. We politely 
ask that you ensure that you do not enter the site 
at any time with a dog.   
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We hope you will join 
us in welcoming Colin 
to St Mary Cray Primary 
School, and embrace all 
that he has to offer the 
school. 

 

 

 
 

Breakfast and After School Club
Please be advised that the booking window for sessions next half term  

(17th April to 26th May) HAS NOW CLOSED. 
Any sessions required during this time will be charged as adhoc. 

 
Contracted Booking Deadlines 

Please find below details of booking deadlines for contracted sessions: 
 

 
 

   ------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
  ------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
  ------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

                      ------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
                      ------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
 

Arbor 
Thanks to the introduction 
of our ARBOR Parent App, 
parents now have the 
ability to access to their 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻŦƛƭŜ (to 
amend contact details etc.). 
This has therefore removed 
the need for termly data 

collection sheets.  With this in mind, please could 

we kindly request that all parents log on to their 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻŦƛƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ōƻǘƘ ŎƻƴǎŜƴǘǎ όƛƴ 
particular photo consents) and your emergency 
contact details.  

If you have not yet logged in to ARBOR, or are 
having any issues doing so, please contact Mrs 
Holmes in the School Office. 
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The link to log in is https://st-mary-cray-
primary.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index.  

Details on how to set up can be found on the 
School Website here:  https://www.st-
marycray.bromley.sch.uk/page/?title=Arbor+Pare
nt+App&pid=568 

 

 

 

 

PTA News 
Thank you 

We would like to thank all of the children, 
parents, carers and staff that have attended 
events and donated towards the PTA funds. So 
far this year, the money raised has been used to 
fund new school equipment such as atlases and 
globes for Geography & Science equipment, a 
visit from Living Eggs, and coach travel to various 
school trips which have enabled children to go 
further afield for educational visits. 

We would also like to thank Tesco Foots Cray, 
Tesco Orpington, Morrisons Petts Wood and 
Sainsburys Locksbottom for their very generous 

donations of Easter Egg prizes for the Egg 
Decorating Competition! 

Upcoming Events 

We are currently planning a brand new event for 
next term; Quiz Night! This one is for the adults 
and looks to be a fun night; keep your eyes 
peeled for more information! 

We are also in the middle of 
planning our annual Summer 
Fair, this year it will take 
place on Friday 14th July. 

PE Immersion Day 
On Friday 24th March, we had our PE and Sport 
Day!  We participated in many different activities 
including: indoor table tennis, cricket, seated 
volleyball, gymnastics dance and many more, 
with the day also including a sponsored 30 
minutes activity session on St Mary Cray 
Recreation Ground. 
The children (and adults) showed amazing 
perseverance, fitness and courage to travel 
around their track in a variety of different ways, 
and I'm delighted to say (at time of 
writing/counting), that you as a school have 

raised over £2000 for charity! Details of plans for 

that donation will be shared in due course, but 
congratulations to everybody!! 
 
Our winners on the day for guesses closest to my 
distance travelled were: 

 
Year 1:  A swimming session at Midfield 

Lizzie:   A sports voucher 
Scott:    A sports voucher 

Sukith:  A dart board! 
 
Many thanks for your continued support! 

https://st-mary-cray-primary.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
https://st-mary-cray-primary.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
https://www.st-marycray.bromley.sch.uk/page/?title=Arbor+Parent+App&pid=568
https://www.st-marycray.bromley.sch.uk/page/?title=Arbor+Parent+App&pid=568
https://www.st-marycray.bromley.sch.uk/page/?title=Arbor+Parent+App&pid=568


 

 

 

St Mary Cray Primary Academy 

Spring Term 2 

31st March 2023 

 

Page  
PAGE   
\ * 
MERGEF
ORMAT 
1 

 
 

Mr Frost

 

 
 
 

 

Sapphire Class

We have had another lovely half term of learning 
in Sapphire class. Our focus has been on life-
cycles, including frogs, ladybirds, caterpillars, 
spiders and humans! We got to see some twin 
baby boys and ask their mother lots of questions 
about what babies want and need. In our 
classroom, we now have a tank full of tadpoles, 
which we are regularly observing to see when 
they turn into froglets and finally frogs.  

In Maths, we have looked at mass and capacity, 
patterns, numbers 9 and 10, 3D shapes and 

number bonds to 5 and 10. It has been a lot of 
fun using games, numicon, unifix cubes, and ICT 
games to help us understand Maths in real life.  
One of our highlights, has been our local river 
walk which we did as part of forest school. After 
carefully walking to the local park, we observed 
the river and wildlife, ticking off what we saw on 
a checklist. We also had some great fun playing in 
the playground!  

Happy Easter all from Sapphire class! 


